DRAFT


TOWN OF EPPING, NEW HAMPSHIRE

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MEETING 

Epping Town Hall

MINUTES

December 21, 2022

PRESENT:  Brian Reed, Kevin Martin, Cassaundra Hojaboom, John Horne; Alternate Max Miller; Planner Casey Wolfe; Secretary Phyllis McDonough. 

CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Reed called the meeting to order at 6:00pm and appointed Miller to sit in for Sullivan.

Martin moved Hojaboom seconded the motion to appoint Miller to sit in for Sullivan.  The motion carried unanimously.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
DAVID STEARNS – Chairman Reed read notice for a Variance concerning Article 6, Section 6.13 to permit the new construction of a Detached Accessory Dwelling Unit whereas a 10-year-old structure is normally required.  Parcel is located on 216 Pleasant Street, Tax Map 28 – Lot 47 in the Residential Zone.
David Sterns came before the board with the proposal.  Sterns explain he would like to build a small accessory dwelling unit behind their house for his mom, that will not be visible to any of the abutters.

Martin read the article for this proposal, which stated the accessory dwelling unit needs to be inside or attached.  

Wolfe explained this ADU detached dwelling still needs to meet the other requirements and the other standards still apply.

Chairman Reed opened the public hearing.  As there were no abutters present, the Chairman closed the public hearing

Martin asked how much road frontage.  Sterns responded approximately 740 feet of frontage.

Sterns asked for clarification on an article that was on the ballot in 2021 to allow accessory dwelling units.  Wolfe explained that detached accessory dwelling units are allowed in a structure that is at least 10 years old.

Hojaboom asked that the only reason he needs the variance is because this is a new structure.  Wolfe responded that is correct.

Martin stated he feels the property should be subdivided.  Sterns explained there is a deed restriction on the property.

The Board and the applicant addressed the criteria and applicant’s comments for the four Variances:  
1. The variance will not be contrary to the public interest because: See file for applicant’s responses. Chairman Reed saw no issues with the proposal.  Martin feels it is contrary to the public interest as it sets a precedent for the other properties in the area.
2.  The spirit of the ordinance is observed because:  See file for applicant’s responses.  Martin stated he feels the same as he did in the previous criteria.  Chairman Reed sees no issues.  Miller has no issues.
3.  Substantial justice is done because:  See file for applicant’s responses.  Chairman Reed sees no issues, as this situation will not set a negative precedent.
4.  The value of surrounding properties are not diminished because:  See file for applicant’s responses.  Chairman Reed this will not affect other surrounding properties.
5.  Literal enforcement of the provisions of the ordinance would result in an unnecessary hardship:  See file for applicant’s responses.  Chairman Reed does not see a major hardship, although there are restrictions on the deed for subdividing.
Martin moved Hojaboom seconded the motion to approve the variance for Article 6, Section 6.13 to permit the new construction of a Detached Accessory Dwelling Unit whereas a 10-year-old structure is normally required. The motion carried 4 – 1, Martin opposed to the variance. 
THE HOUSING PARTNERSHIP – Chairman Reed read notice for a Variance from Article 6, Section 6.10.2.d Two Stories of Maximum Habitable Space. Parcel is located at 35 Exeter Rd., Tax Map 030 – Lot 077 located in the Industrial Commercial Zone.

Attorney Balm and Marty Chapman came before the board with an update.  He explained based on discussion with town counsel, it has already been presented, already provided the memorandum.  This is the subject of two appeals, one was for the variance that was granted which has been resolved with the abutters and have come to an agreement with them.  Also agreed with town to stay their appeal pending this meeting requesting the same relief for the three stories.  This is due to the outcome of the Martin Road decision.  Any safety review would occur at the Planning Board level if the variance is granted to have the 3rd habitable stories and will go back to the Planning Board.

Martin does this mean less buildings if there were two.  Attorney Balm explained the Planning Board approved four if this is granted there will be two buildings, three stories.

Hojaboom are these 30 units each? Attorney Balm responded, yes.

The Board feels this workforce housing will fit with the town.

Martin asked if this is a “forever housing” Chapman explained this is for 60 to 90 years.

Chairman Reed briefly went over the five Criteria:
Hojaboom asked if there has been agreement with other abutters.  Attorney Baum explained as a condition of the Planning Board approval there will be landscaping on Acre Street and the Buzzsaw property.
Hojaboom moved Martin seconded the motion to approve from Article 6, Section 6.10.2.d Two Stories of Maximum Habitable Space.  The motion carried.
MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 16, 2022 FOR APPROVAL & SIGNATURE – Hojaboom moved Martin seconded the motion to approve the minutes.  The motion carried Horne abstained.
ADJOURNMENT – Hojaboom moved Martin seconded the motion to adjourn at 6:35 pm.  The motion carried unanimously.
APPROVAL NOTIFICATION:  December 21, 2022 - Minutes of November 16, 2022 were approved and signed. 
Respectfully submitted,

Phyllis McDonough,

Zoning Board of Adjustment Secretary 
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